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Sydney Metro is Australia’s biggest public transport project.  

Services started in May 2019 in the city’s North West with a train every four minutes in the peak. Metro rail will be 

extended into the CBD in 2024, with new metro railway stations at Crows Nest, Victoria Cross, Barangaroo, Martin 

Place, Gadigal and Waterloo, and new metro platforms at Central, and then onto Bankstown in 2025. 

Systems Connect (an unincorporated joint venture between CPB Contractors and UGL Limited) is delivering line-wide 

work including installing metro rail track, power systems and infrastructure to turn the excavated tunnels into a 

working railway between Chatswood and Sydenham. Line-wide work also includes the permanent systems, services and 

buildings required for Sydney Metro operations between Chatswood and Bankstown. 

What work are we doing?  

The Systems Connect team will return to Henry Lawson Reserve to undertake general maintenance, minor rectification 

and site improvements. The work involves minor kerb modification, constructing new concrete aprons around the 

drinking fountain and drainage pits and installing new sandstone paving between the existing pavement and the beach 

access. Beach access will be maintained at all times.  

For the safety of community and our workers, temporary fencing and barricades will separate the work areas from the 

general public. 

Location of work  
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Translating and interpreting service 

If you need help understanding this information, 

please contact the Translating and Interpreting 

Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us 

on 1800 171 386 

Contact us 

24-hour Community Information Line 1800 171 386 

sydneymetro@transport.nsw.gov.au 

Sydney Metro City & Southwest, PO Box K659,  
Haymarket NSW 1240 

 

Work hours 

Standard work hours are Monday to Friday, 7am to 6pm and Saturday, 8am to 6pm. The work is expected to be 

completed within three weeks. 

What to expect 

• These activities are not expected to be noisy. The project team will limit the impacts wherever possible. 

• Non-tonal reversing beepers will be used, and workers will be instructed to keep noise to a minimum. 

• Equipment used will include concrete saw, excavators, jackhammers, concrete and dump trucks, forklifts, vacuum 

trucks, street sweepers and hand tools. 

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding while we complete this essential work. 

 

To keep up to date with what is happening in the Blues Point area we encourage you to register for email 

updates, which provide the latest information about our work, including out-of-hours activities. If you have not 

already done so, please register for these updates by sending your name, address, email and phone number to 

linewidemetro@transport.nsw.gov.au, or call us on 1800 171 386. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:sydneymetro@transport.nsw.gov.au
mailto:linewidemetro@transport.nsw.gov.au

